## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

SPECIAL JOINT MEETING - September 28, 1966. Members present: Francis J. Prior Robert M. Chase

David E. Andrews Roland G. Beauregard

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Francis Prior at 8:00 P.M.

Present were Police Chief Euclide Fluette, Selectmen Joseph Scolovino and David Tuttle, and Mr. Philip Herr. This Joint Meeting was called by the Planning Board to discuss with other town officials the two main routes going through the town of Bellingham which are, Rt. 140 and Rt. 126.

A discussion was held on contemplated changes in ZONING on the Franklin, Bellingham line; the Milford, Bellingham line, commercial and industrial sites.

The intersection in the Town Hall area was noted as a growing traffic hazard and possible solutions to the problem were discussed with the Police Chief.

Members of the Planning Board have been invited to attend a meeting of the Municipal Research Bureau at Dean Junior College which is sponsoring a seminar entitled "Problems in Municipal Administration". Board member, R. Chase said that he is planning to attend. A certificate will be awarded at the end of the 10 week program.

A meeting is scheduled for October 6, 1966 at 8:00 P.M. with members of the Industrial Development Commission to further discuss the proposed changes in ZONING.

A meeting has been scheduled with the Zoning Board of Appeals for October 10, 1966 at 8:00 P.M. to discuss the Zoning By-Laws; Mr. Philip Herr will be present.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted. Joan M. Giard, Clerk